Brighton, Illinois August 14. 1972

SPECIAL MEETING

The Special Meeting of the Village Board of Trustees of the Village of Brighton was called to order by Mayor Ahlemeyer in the Brighton Municipal Building at 7:15 P.M. on August 14. 1972.

Hall, Hunter, Melbourne, Austin and Marshall Absent: Wittman

The purpose of the meeting is to up-date ordinances and accept the Water contract with the Alton Water Company.

The following are changes and additions to the subdivision control ordinance:

- (1) It was the general feeling of the Board that the subdivider should provide for surface street water drainage by use of Talbert's rules and tables and as okayed by the Village Engineer with consideration given to property owners around the subdivision.
 - (2) Provide for all underground utilities.
- Provide sidewalks on both sides of the street. Mr. Watson is to get specifications from Charles Sheppard with a minimum of 6 inches at all driveways. Sidewalks are to be installed at the time streets are finished.
 - (4) Entire street to be built on must be finished before

any water or sewer connections will be made.

(5) Recreational area in the subdivision is to be set aside--5% of any tract of land 10 acres or more. This area is to be shown on the plat and approved by the Village Board.

The Stop Sign Ordinance is to be up-dated by the police committee.

After reading of the Water Contract with Alton Water Company, Les Marshall made the motion to accept. Seconded by Joe Melbourne.

Roll Call Vote - Carried Unanimously.

Jack Austin made the motion to adjourn. Seconded by Les Marshall.

Voice Vote - Carried Unanimously and meeting closed at 9:41 P.M.

Respectfully submitted.

Jack Hall

Clerk Pro-Tem